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Hart County Board of Commissioners

September 23, 2008
5:30 p.m. Budget Work Session Minutes
The Hart County Board of Commissioners met in a work session Tuesday, September 23, 2008 at the Hart County Administrative & Emergency Services Center. 

Chairman R C Oglesby presided with Commissioners Gary Mize, Daniel Reyen, Ken Brown, and Joey Dorsey in attendance. 
The BOC discussed the long range plans for replacing the turn out gear for the fire department with Fire Chief Jerry Byrum and agreed to revisit the issue when the long range plans are in place.  Commissioner Dorsey also commented that the buildings and grounds budget may not be sufficient this next fiscal year with fire station wells running dry.

The BOC then agreed to revise the Rec Department 5% cuts to adjust for disposal.

Senior Center and Transit director Linda Godfrey addressed the BOC about funding for these programs.  Commissioner Dorsey commented that we need utilization numbers in order to adequate assess needs.  

Commissioner Reyen questioned the Meals on Wheels program and that this program is not a local program and should therefore should be supplemented with Federal and State funding.  Commissioner Reyen equated the costs per meal of $8-10.  He stated that the costs per user are high and we need to evaluate at who pays for these services.

Commissioner Dorsey commented that it costs $400 per day to run the Senior Center and that the past few days less than 10 seniors where utilizing the center.  He commented that we need higher utilization of the center.

Several members of the public commented on this subject.

Commissioner Dorsey commented that the original direction to Director Godfrey was to cut 5% from the budgets. 

Chairman Oglesby made a motion to fund the Senior Center with 5% cut in funding.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Reyen and passed 5-0.

The BOC then discussed various options for the transit system.  Commissioner Reyen questioned why the vans can’t be combined with the DFACs transportation system.  Commissioner Dorsey commented that the utilization for the Senior Center transit only justifies one van and that we could move the other employee to full time at the Senior Center.  Director Godfrey explained that this would only increase the local costs as a portion of the employees salary is covered by the DOT grant.  

After further discussion, the BOC agreed to fund the transit with a 5% cut and revisit the issue when a meeting of the Senior Center, BOC and DFACs could take place in the coming weeks.
Commissioner Reyen then commented that they met with a private company about supplying Jail meals.  It does not make sense to invest in cooking equipment at the Jail due to the limited space at the Jail.  It is estimated that it would take about $50,000 in equipment at the Senior Center kitchen.  The savings would be about $1 per prisoner per day with about a 2 year payback on the investment.  

With no further business, Commissioner Reyen made a motion to adjourn, Chairman Oglesby seconded, passed 5-0.

